
Term Dates 2021 - 2022
Spring term

5th January – Friday 11th February 2022
Half Term: 14th February -18th February 2022
Monday 21st February – Friday 1st April 2022

Summer term
Wednesday 20th April 2022 – Friday 27th May 

2022
Half Term: 30th May 2022 – 3rd June 2022

Monday 6th June – Wednesday 20th July 2022

Katie was passionate about the opportunities 
provided for children with ‘special educational 

needs’ and had a strong desire to work with these 
children and help them reach their full potential. 

This money will go towards supporting with 
further resources which will go towards providing 

experiences in line with their unique needs. 
Thank you all for your generosity in remembrance 

of Katie!

Robert Browning,Snowsfields and Tower Bridge 
SCHOLARPACK APP                              

7 WEEKS TO GO
Do you have access to the scholarpack App?  If 

not, please contact your school office for an 
access code.  From 1st April 2022 we will only 

be using the App to communicate with parents, 
we will no longer be sending texts.  If you need 
help to download and access the app, please 

come and speak to a member of the office team 
who will be happy to assist.

Newsletter 11th February 2022

Dear Parents,
Thank you for all your support throughout 
this half term which we know has had its 
challenges for us all with a rise in covid 
cases across our four schools. We have 

had a brilliant week at The Bridges 
Federation which has included: Safer 
Internet Day, Children’s Mental Health 

Week, homework projects brought in and 
school outings. Please take a look at the 
pages below for all of the brilliant learning 
your children have taken part in this week. 
We hope you have a happy and relaxing 

half term break and look forward to seeing 
you all between 8:45 and 9am on Monday 

21st February.

Everyone at the 
Bridges Federation 
would like to say a 

huge ‘Thank you’ to 
the family and friends 

of our late Katie 
Robinson for their 

generous donation of 
£4100.



 Certificate Winners at Snowsfields 

Certificate Winners at 
Tower Bridge

Our Super Stars of the week at Friars!

Certificate winners   
at Robert Browning

. 

We won the 
Reading Raffle 
at Tower Bridge 

this week!

Monday 3rd March
 is World Book Day!

This year we would like the children 
to put together costumes of their 
favourite book characters made at 
home. You can do this over half term

There will be a prize for the best 
homemade costume!

Friars Year 6 World Book Day
The Year 6 children at Friars will be at 
IntoUniversity throughout the week of 
World Book Day. They will be celebrating 
the day in school on Monday 7th March 
instead, once they are back in school. 



Aminata you have worked at Snowsfields since September 2010 and we would like to 

say ‘thank you’ for your many years of service.  We appreciate your positive 

contributions to the well being of the children at our school as well as the support given 

to your  colleagues.  Everyone would like to wish you every success in                                                              

your future endeavours.  

Maxine you have worked at Snowsfields since September 2012 and we would like to 

say ‘thanks you’ for your many years of service.  We appreciate your positive 

contributions to the well being of the children at our school as well as the support given 

to your colleagues.  Everyone would like to wish you 

every success in your  future endeavours.  

Anna you have worked at Snowsfields since September 2012 and we would like to 
say ‘thank you’ for your many years of service.  
We appreciate your positive contributions to the well being of the children at our 
school as well as the support given to your colleagues.  
Everyone would like to wish 

you every success in your future endeavours.  



Thank you Sam for all your hard work and contributions to the lives 

of children at Tower Bridge School since 2010. 

You will be missed by us all and we

 wish you all the best for your future.

Farewell to Christine Gadsdon who has been a huge part of the 
Robert Browning community for over 20 years. Christine is such a 
kind and caring person with a generous nature.
We want to thank Christine for all that she has
done to support the children and
staff over the years. 
We wish her every 

success for the Future.

Thank you and a partial goodbye to Terry from all of us at Friars. We 

appreciate everything that you have done for our Year 5 children, and 

for those you have worked with during PPA cover in the past. Your 

patience, flexibility, calmness, and enthusiasm for teaching with be 

missed. Enjoy the time with your family and we will see you soon.



Attendance and Punctuality
Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 31/01/2022 :  90.00%

1st Place Attendance: REC,  Y2 and Y4     1st Place Punctuality: Y6

  

 

Classes Absences Lates Points

Year 1 2 25 0

Year 2 0 16 125

Year 3 10 16 0

Year 4  0 7 175

Year 5 1 12 250

Year 6 2 6 125

Attendance and Punctuality
      Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 31/01/2022 :  95.79%

        1st  Place Attendance: Year 5           1st Place Punctuality: Year 4 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classes Absences Lates Total Attendance

Year 1—Red Class 15 13 89.29%

Year 2—Orange Class 2 7 99.20%

Year 3—Yellow Class 6 10 97.69%

Year 4  - Green Class 19 4 90.95%

Year 5—Blue Class 0 5 100.00%

Year 6—Purple Class 17 12 93.93%



Attendance and Punctuality
            Overall whole school attendance for week beginning  31/01/2022:  86.99%

           1st Place Attendance:  Year 3          1st Place Punctuality:  Year 6
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Attendance and Punctuality
      Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 31/01/2022:  90.76% 

          1st Place Attendance: Year 6    1st Place Punctuality: Year 1

 

 

 

 

 

Classes Absences Lates Points

Year 1—Red Class 34 27 125

Year 2—Orange Class 8 23 175

Year 3—Yellow Class 1/2 22 375

Year 4  - Green Class 21 1/2 14 400

Year 5—Blue Class 10 1/2 17 275

Year 6—Purple Class 18 7 350

Classes Absences Lates Points

Year 1—Red Class 35 4 25

Year 2—Orange Class 35 9 75

Year 3—Yellow Class 33 16 50

Year 4  - Green Class 17 9 25

Year 5—Blue Class 20 10 125

Year 6—Purple Class 4 7 100



A brilliant sock 
puppet of Peter 

Rabbit for his 
homework 

project at 
Tower Bridge 

Reception Class 
and Year 5

Year 1 

Year 6



Robert Browning -  Home Learning Projects 

Year 1 and Year 2 Homework Projects.

Butterfly 

Class. 

 

Year 
5



Robert Browning school trip to the Science Museum to learn 
more about Earth and Space



Safer Internet Day 2022
Robert Browning

Reception 
Class

Year 5

On Tuesday, the children celebrated Safer Internet Day. This year, the 
focus was on respect and relationships online and each class spent time 

completing some fun activities after a wonderful assembly was hosted in 
each school by the Digital Leaders



        Safer Internet Day
Friars

At Friars, we did some amazing 
activities. Here is a  great one 
that Year 4 did! The children 
learnt about what should be kept 
private and what can be shared 
on line.

In year 6 we learned 
about the online gamers 
who would lie about high 
value items they can 
exchange only to trick 
other gamers to give 
theirs away!!
Be careful!

For Internet Safety Day, we discussed 
Fake News and how to spot them. One 
example that stuck in my mind was the 
‘Tree Octopus’ hoax that went viral few 
years ago. Many people believed the 
news because there was a photo 
attached. But we know that photos can be 
edited and manipulated. So watch out!

We discussed many examples 
on how to behave while on the 
Internet. We focused on some 
children’s reactions and 
responses. We concluded that 
we needed to be kind and 
responsible!

We talked about the 
effect of rude 
comments and 
emojis online.  We 
should not be 
involved in such 
activities and must  
have the confidence 
to leave a stream or 
unfollow youtubers if 
we think they are 
not good role 
models.



        Dress to Express Day!
Friars

At Friars, Year 4 children have loved 
kicking back and relaxing in their own 
clothes during Children’s Mental health 
Week!

 

In year 5, we learned what mental 
health means, what difficulties some 
people face, emotions we feel and 
ways to help us cope with these 
emotions. We talked about the 5 ways 
of wellbeing: connect, be active, learn 
and take notice. Today we focused on 
how showing kindness to others can 
make us happier, healthier and more 
successful.We even looked at scientific 
studies that back this up! 



Snowsfields Homework Projects

Year 5

Year 2



Snowsfields Blue Class visit to 
the London Docklands Museum

On Wednesday, we took a tube to the 

London Docklands museum to look at 

sugar, trade and slavery. My favourite 

part was SailorTown because it was 

interactive and helped us imagine 

what life was like in London in the 

1800s. We also looked at how Canary 

Wharf has been developed in recent 

years to the present day." Shem Y5 

School Councillor. 



Snowsfields 
Safer Internet Day 2022

Year 1

Year 2

On Tuesday the Bridges Federation celebrated Safer Internet Day and the theme this 
year was ‘Exploring Respect and Relationships Online’. Classes across the federation 
took part in a range of activities in line with this theme, learning about the 
importance of showing kindness and respect to others online, while playing games or 
using platforms like Google Classroom. The children also learnt what to do in case 
they experienced difficulties while online. Every child in the federation signed an 
‘Acceptable User Policy’ which was sent home for parents to read. As always, it was a 
great reminder on the importance of e-safety!



The NHS have an app to help families to make healthy choices when 
shopping.  The 'Food Scanner' app is designed to allow you to check 

how much sugar, salt, fat etc is in the packet and works out per 
portion as well.  It has a 'food swap' option to help us find healthier 

alternatives.  





Please click on the link below for some fun 
activities during this half term to encourage 
your child to get outside and enjoy nature! 

https://www.welovefrugi.com/blog/2022/02/
half-term-activities-with-leaf/

https://www.welovefrugi.com/blog/2022/02/half-term-activities-with-leaf/
https://www.welovefrugi.com/blog/2022/02/half-term-activities-with-leaf/







